
            City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

September 19, 2016 7:00 p.m. 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 

 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Rich Haller, Kevin Richards, Lawrence Schadewald and 

Joanne Tollison.   Absent:   
 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Haller that the minutes of the previous meeting, 9/5/16, be approved.  

       Supported by Tollison.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 
 

Invoices were presented to council in printed form by accounts: General fund- $18,953.70; Police fund- $669.73; 

Major St.-$0; Local St.- $0; Sewer fund- $6,392.00; Water fund- $6,590.76 for a total of $32,606.19.   Moved by 

Richards that the invoices as presented be approved and checks drawn for the same. Supported by Bauer.  Roll Call 

Vote: Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Chris Kull and Sue Donovan, representing the Monroe County Bicentennial Alliance Committee, gave a short 

presentation promoting their cause, Monroe County turning 200 in 2017, and asked for the City’s support. 

 

Moved by Haller to adopt the Resolution to Recognize the Monroe County Bicentennial Alliance.  Supported by 

Bauer.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Mayor reported that he received further information regarding a new police vehicle.  The cost of vehicle (Ford 

Explorer 4x4) is $28,000, $1000 for striping/decals, $9294 for equipment.  Bauer asked if warranty is included and if 

an extended warranty can be purchased. 

 

Moved by Bauer to sign title of old police car over to sheriff department in exchange for use of a vehicle until a new 

car is delivered.  Supported by Tollison.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Moved by Schadewald to support 2 incumbents running for Michigan Municipal League Board of Directors.  

Supported by Haller.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Mayor reported the high service pump is still not repaired and he’s asked them to rush it.   

 

Mayor has been discussing the Safe Routes to School project with Dave Kubiske to address concerns by the residents 

on Elizabeth Street. 

 

It has been noticed that cars are still driving the wrong way down Elm Street in front of the school.  More signage will 

be added. 

 

Jim Ross from MCCC gave a presentation on the upcoming 5 year/.85 millage for maintenance and improvements of 

buildings at the college.  Further information is available at www.monroeccc.edu/millage. 

 

Schadewald asked if the DPW buildings at the end of Center Street could be painted as they are looking bad. 

 

Moved by Richards that Council adjourn at 7:45pm. Supported by Haller.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 
 

 

Guests:  Sue Donovan, Chris Kull, Jim Ross, Jeff Corie 

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Donna Maertin 
 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 
 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 

http://www.monroeccc.edu/millage

